Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 19 March 2007  at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Edward Kirk (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   David Brodie, Hilary Davies and Sheila Cowell
IN ATTENDANCE:  City Councillor Brian Bailey
                                Local residents Mr S Parker, Mr & Mrs H Morgan, 

                                Mr C D’Enrico and Mr J Ingledow
07/13  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors Anne Stockdale and Gail Carroll and County Councillor J Burke.
07/14  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 29 January 2007 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record.
07/15  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  The Mast – Councillor Bailey reported on the current situation, informing the Parish Council that he had attended the meeting of Guilden Sutton PC where he voted to support the pruning of the trees. Apparently the landowner had no objection to this course of action but Councillor Bailey pointed out that the Planning Board did not take decisions relating to Tree Preservation Orders lightly.  He also reported that the City Council were arranging to have an independent technical review of T Mobile’s new proposal.  He himself had written to T Mobile suggesting that they accept responsibility for extra tree planting to screen the mast from affected properties and also pointing out that these local residents were still pressing for a greater reduction in the height of the mast.
2)  Parish Plan – Members discussed how best to progress a Parish Plan for Littleton.  It was clear that the Parish was too small to sustain a Plan by itself and Members debated the merits etc of joining with either Guilden Sutton or Christleton Parishes.  It was acknowledged that whilst Littleton already had various associations with Christleton and there could be advantages in co-operating with Guilden Sutton, in the end it would be the residents of the Parish that would provide a steer rather than the Parish Council who would be acting more as a facilitator of the process.

It was agreed that the Clerk write an initial approach to both Christleton and Guilden Sutton Parish Councils to see how receptive they might be to Littleton joining them in working on a Plan.  The Parish Council would be sending a circular letter to all residents inviting them to an initial meeting where interest in pursuing the creation of a Parish Plan would be gauged.
In the meantime Councillor Bailey undertook to send the Parish Council some examples of Parish Plans already produced in the area so they could get some idea of what was required.
07/16  CODE OF CONDUCT
The Clerk reported that he had been informed by the City Council that a revised Code of Conduct would be coming into effect after the forthcoming elections.  Thus it would be best to leave any discussion of the Code of Conduct until information on the new Code had emerged from the Town Hall.
07/17  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)  07/00077/FUL – 91 Tarvin Road – Loft Conversion, Garden Room Extension, Replacement Garage and New Front Boundary Wall  - it was noted that permission had been granted by the City Council Planning Board for this proposed development.

2)  27/00135/FUL – 27 Littleton Lane – Two Storey Extn and Porch
This was supported by the Parish Council but subsequently had been refused permission by the City Council Planning Board.

3) 07/00123/FUL – 92 Tarvin Road – Single Storey Extn to Provide Kitchen, Dining Room, Conservatory, Garage and Porch and New Brick Wall & Gate.

RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council were concerned that this was a large 

                      extension for a house that had been rebuilt fairly recently.

4)  07/00198/FUL – 48 Tarvin Road – First Floor and Two Storey Side Extension
RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council have no objections to the proposed 

                      development

5)  07/00339/FUL – 50 Tarvin Road – Conservatory and Single Storey Extension
RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council have no objections to the proposed 

                      development

6)  07/00349/FUL – 83 Tarvin Road – Two Storey Rear & Single Storey Side Extensions, Inglenook to side and New Dormer Window to Loft
RESOLVED: that the Parish Council have some concerns about over 

                     development of this property

7)  07/00238/FUL – 95 Tarvin Road – Rear Extension
RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council have no objections to the proposed 

                      development

07/18  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council.  This included a report from the Valuation Office Agency about the re-evaluation of the current market value of the Parish Field and proposed rent to be charged as requested by the Auditor.  In relation to the replacement notice board the Clerk reported that he had ascertained that Barrowmore Industries were no longer trading and had therefore asked the Harry Stebbing Workshop for an estimate for a new notice board that would accommodate three pages of A4.
RESOLVED: that i) the report of the Clerk be received
                            ii) the valuation of £360pa for rent in respect of the Parish Field 

                                be adopted
                           iii)  that the estimate of £337+ VAT for a notice board from Harry 

                                Stebbing be accepted 

07/19   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



242.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        20.00     
3)  Litter Warden    28hrs @ £5.80          


                      162.40
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Mar  
                                             30.00
5)  Valuation Office fees






740.25

6)  Ches Assn of Local Councils – Annual Sub



113.52

07/20  INCOME
1)  Mr E Kirk – Rent of Parish Field 2006/7                                      360.00

07/22  CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £3.60
07/23  CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
City Councillor Brian Bailey – copy of his letter to T Mobile
Chester City Council – People and Places  
                                  -  City and Parish Council Elections 3 May 2007

Cheshire County Council – The Future of Local Government in Cheshire,

                                             Response to the Government White Paper    
                                         -  Cheshire Matters March 2007  
Cheshire Planning Forum – Meeting on 30 March 2007

Ches Assn of Local Councils – Newsletter 113 – March 2007
07/22  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that it be confirmed the next Meeting of the Parish
                       Council be held on Monday 14 May 2007 (AGM)

07/12  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1)  Planning – 53 Tarvin Road – Timber Outbuilding – it was noted that despite the householder having lost his appeal the shed was still in evidence.  Councillor Bailey offered to take this up with the Enforcement Officer.

2)  Brickfield Lane – Light – It was reported that a light was out on this un-adopted road.  The Clerk undertook to find out whose responsibility it was to renew bulbs etc and arrange for it to be done.
3)  Membership of the Parish Council – the Clerk reported he had written to Joanne Ahmadi informing her that she had ceased to be a Member of the Council (Local Government Act 1972 85(1)).  Subsequently, the Electoral Registration Officer had informed him that this Casual Vacancy would be filled by the forthcoming Parish Council election process and no further action needed to be taken in the interim period.
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